Minutes from the Caledon Tennis March 31st, 2016

7:30 - 9:00p.m.

Attendees: Terry Lawrence (President) Brad Atkinson, Rachel Gordanier, Rob Routliffe, Phil Staite, and Diana Hollister.

Regrets: Mike Proudlock, RoseWeyer Keller, Willi Grove, Joanna Phang

Tennis with Joanne Phang (Club Pro):

Joanna our Tennis Pro will organize the Junior Tennis Program again. The School Tennis starts in April, Caledon Central School is on board. Alton Elementary School has yet to be confirmed. Flyers will be a different colour in order to keep track of the new registrations specific to the Schools Families. **Phil** Staite will print the Flyers off this year.

Due to last year's lack of attendance 'Cardio Tennis will be offered at other clubs as well as Caledon. The Executive is in agreement that **Joanna has the go ahead to offer an Interclub singles ladder**, therefore other people will be able to play, Orangeville already has a ladder on line, which will be used for the interclub ladder.

Junior Round Robin Tennis will be offered to all of the clubs that Joanna is affiliated with. Tennis for Junior's starts in May.

The Executive has agreed to provide free lessons (4) for junior membership, and/or Juniors who are part of a Family membership. These will be held in May. JoAnna will be paid \$400 for these lessons.

Last year Tennis for Kids cost the CTC \$1080, the previous year the amount was \$1,815.

The Town of Caledon:

The Town of Caledon has given the club \$500 the suggestion was made to have **Joanna send a thankyou letter with Photos and Information so that the Town** can see what we are doing with the funds allocated. There are two new signs from the 'Town of Caledon,' one will be placed closer to the road, and one by the Tennis courts. Thanks Terry reminding the Town again last year that we needed new signs! The Town has been asked by the club president to replace the door opposite the courts due to a faulty lock. The Town of Caledon will be asked to put up the Windscreens for a fee of over \$500.

Terry has been asked to attend an awards ceremony handed out to certain Volunteers in the community who have been nominated by their peers.

President Terry Lawrence. Congratulations!!

Fair Day May 15th 2016:

Fair Day is on Sunday, May 15th, a Cage has been Booked. Terry has contacted Webly! Volunteers are welcome to help out on Fair Day! AS we approach this date, more information will be available.

Registration:

Registration Day is April 30th, the forms will be revised there will be an increase of \$5.00 increasing the Family rate to \$150-00. Last year we had 18 new families join. All members will have the opportunity to purchase a key for \$5.00 that will be used to have access to the Clubhouse washroom. Keys will be available at Registration. The club will have a self- locking door with a hook installed. The combination lock will changed for the outside gate and provided to new members. Remember that the numbers must line up with the line arrows on the lock!

The Library will put up a sign about registration- Terry has already contacted them . The Town Hall Players will be asked if they could do the same. (**Diana will contact them**) **Willie will contact the Church for signage.**

Terry has asked the Executive to bring cash instead of cheques for their own registration for a small float due to new members bring cash.

Clean up Day Club House:

Diana will contact other members to volunteer in regards to cleaning the clubhouse. This could take place on registration day if enough volunteers are willing and able. **Rob will do the outside!**

Nets:

Phil and Brad have offered to put up the nets,

Phil has volunteered to get 3 quotes to build some kind of Pergola on court 4 for shade, this has been revisited over the years, the Executive have decided to go ahead with this plan of action.

Phil will donate a small flatscreen T.V. for the club to be used for photographs of activities and tennis over the years, **Brad has offered a bracket, t**hey will organize and contact Lynn Clark who has offered her photographs.

Bank Balance:

The Bank balance is \$4,900 in our Chequing account

\$ 36,000 in GIC's

Steve Gibson:

Steve Gibson has been asked to increase his fee, for tournaments. Terry to follow-up

Renting out the Club:

Rob Routliffe has a group interested in renting the club on a Friday the fee would be \$200. There is a possibility for future group rentals! If any group wants to give a donation to the juniors program that would be accepted by the club.

Mixed Doubles Tournament:

The mixed Doubles Tournament will be on June 25th and 26th

Phill Staite will organize (with help,) sponsors! Getting commitments from other clubs by handing out the information about the tournament is paramount to having a successful turn out for a great day of excellent tennis. Anyone who does not have a partner, the club will organize one for them, so all members are encouraged to participate. Information will be available at Registration there will be raffles, prizes, dinner, gift bags available at this event.

Rachel has suggested contact Subway, McDonalds, and Tim Hortons to offer some coffee or Tim-bits she will supply skin care samples for the gift bags.]

Phil to contact Headwaters RC for the rain date.

Stats person:

Phill will approach the team Captains at their next meeting to see if anyone can volunteer for the Stats keeping position for Inter Club Tennis.

Action Items from the last Meeting:

The combination lock for doors is no longer required.

Plastic chairs needed to replace old broken chairs are being picked up by Rob Routliffe, 8 chairs in total.